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WASTE ELECTRICAL AND ELECTRONIC EQUIPMENT

(WEEE) REGULATIONS 2006

Have you any old bits of electrical equipment lying about your department?

If so, now is the time to dispose of any old or surplus electronic and electrical equipment because after 1 July 2007 it becomes unlawful to dispose of non-hazardous equipment in normal waste streams.  That means as a department we may have to pay for disposal of old equipment after 1 July 2007.

Instructions regarding this new set of regulations, which relate to the disposal of waste electronic and electrical goods, have just been issued by the Safety Office in a Memo M 7/07 found at www.admin.ox.ac.uk/safety/memo/memo0707.shtml. 

The regulations are intended to minimise the impact of electrical and electronic goods on the environment, by increasing re-use and recycling and reducing the amount of WEEE going to landfill.  They come into effect on 1 July 2007, after which producers will become responsible for recycling WEEE produced in the UK.

Disposal of non-hazardous WEEE, like other non-hazardous wastes will be a departmental responsibility.  The Safety Office will continue to arrange and pay for the disposal of all hazardous WEEE eg equipment containing cathode ray tubes, oil, batteries, and mercury containing equipment such as light bulbs.
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This symbol 

means that equipment 

should not be disposed of in landfill.

Producers must join a compliance scheme through which they will finance the disposal of WEEE.  This compliance scheme is responsible for disposal if the equipment was sold to you after 13 August 2005, or if you are replacing equipment with equivalent equipment.  Your supplier can give you information on the take back system available to you.

After 1 July 2007 WEEE will need to be segregated from other wastes during storage, collection and disposal.

After 1 July 2007, departments will be responsible for the disposal of all historic (purchased before 13 August 2005), non-hazardous WEEE that is not being replaced with new equivalent equipment.

For more detail read the Safety Office memo.

The message is - get rid of any unwanted electrical and electronic equipment before the end of June 2007.

Rosemary Dearden, Departmental Safety Officer                                      4 June 2007

